Rate Committee Minutes for August 28, 2007.

Meeting called to order at 7:05 PM.

Present was Scott Evans, Thomas Evans, Robert Stevens, Susan Glann, James Tornatore,  Bill Foster, Johannas Peeters – County Health Department, Frank Como – Village attorney arrived at 7:20 PM, Tim Steed – Hunt Engineering, Mertie Pozzi, Stu Yetter – Town of Newark Valley Supervisor, Sylvia Reigel, John Schaffer, John Kaufman, Trudy Bentley - Deputy Secretary to the board.

Minutes for meeting of 7/31/07 approved. Motion made by Susan Glann, seconded by Robert Stevens.  Carried.

EXECUTIVE SESSION for Water System Safety entered into at 7:07 PM with motion made by Bill Foster, seconded by Tom Evans.  Carried.

Returned to regular session at 8:37 PM.

WHEREAS: the Village of Newark Valley provides water to certain town residents  outside the corporate limits of the village of Newark Valley; and

WHEREAS: it has come to light that the system extending outside the village is in major need of attention, repair and improvements; and

WHEREAS: There is no resources to provide for the necessary repairs and improvements, and

WHEREAS: the current condition of the water system outside of the Village of Newark Valley is compromising the safety and integrity of the entire system; now therefore be it

RESOLVED: that the Rate Committee will make a recommendation to the Village Board of Trustees to cease to provide water outside of the Village of Newark Valley and to notify the Town of Newark Valley of the proposed action to allow them time to plan according, and to consider the sale of water, with a contract, to legal entities or individuals.

Motion made by Robert Stevens, seconded by Tom Evans. All in favor. Carried.

Scott Evans to make presentation to the board.  Notify all members of the Rate Committee with a reminder.  All members invited.

Next meeting October 2 in Noble Room at 7 PM.

Meeting adjourned at 8:58 PM. with a motion by Scott Evans, seconded by Foster. Carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Trudy Bentley

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer

